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‭1.‬ ‭A Great Place to Learn‬
‭Our September child count by grade and disability category is below. We have‬
‭increased by 11 students from the end of May, 2024. With the increase in students‬
‭and needs, we are focused on building relationships with new families and‬
‭maintaining our relationships with our current families. Creating strong learning‬
‭environments allows us to challenge our students to grow and learn.‬

‭2.‬ ‭A Great Place to Work‬
‭In May 2023, our district joined with USD to create a PDC cohort to assist‬
‭uncertified and certified staff earn a masters degree in special education in roughly‬
‭18 months. I’m excited to announce that we had two teachers finish their degrees in‬
‭August! We will have 7 additional teachers finish their degrees and be fully certified‬
‭in special education by winter break. This has been a very hectic time for all staff to‬
‭support, teach, and coach these individuals through this process, but they have‬
‭learned so much and are better prepared to serve our students.‬



‭3.‬ ‭A Great Place to Collaborate‬
‭Our RDA coaches from the state spent a full day with our team consisting of general‬
‭education teachers, special education teachers, and administrators. We analyzed‬
‭data and focused on ways to improve our systems and processes to meet our goals‬
‭to increase the percent of students in the general education classroom (LRE - least‬
‭restrictive environment) and improve our math and reading proficiency scores in‬
‭special education and general education. Each building created an action plan to‬
‭continue working on these goals.‬
‭It was determined that we did not get a strong representation of staff in the survey‬
‭conducted at the beginning of the school year. We will send this survey out again to‬
‭gain more accurate data to help identify professional learning opportunities.‬

‭4.‬ ‭A Responsible District‬
‭Our department continues to work together and within buildings to find ways to be‬
‭more efficient with schedules and resources. Our RDA coaches are assisting with‬
‭professional learning opportunity development to assist with our needs to increase‬
‭capacity and effectiveness throughout our staff.‬


